										



March 9, 2021
Dear Bethlehem Member,
At the church Council meeting last night, we began planning for the congregation to begin gathering for  Sunday worship.  With the development of effective vaccines that are becoming more available, we believe we can relax some of the guidelines that have been suggested by the Synod, other church bodies and the CDC.
The Council voted to allow 44 members to attend a single service.   The space has been measured and marked so that those who attend will be able to observe social distancing and be safe during the service.
If you choose to attend a Sunday Service in person, we ask that you follow these guidelines to protect yourself, your family and your fellow congregants.
1.  Wear a mask
2. Observe Social Distancing
3. Have no Covid symptoms
4. No singing     (This will be so difficult for all of us; this is part of our
Religious tradition.  We love to sing our praises to the Lord.
Research has shown that the aerosol we spray into the air when
we sing can carry Covid infection with it.  JUST REMEMBER: THIS WILL NOT LAST FOREVER.  We are well on our way to getting the virus under control, and soon, we will be able to once again sing together.)
5.  Please register if you chose to come.  If necessary, we will schedule a second service.
6. Please do not stand and visit in the narthex after the service.  Weather permitting, please visit outside the church building.
The Council is intent on gathering us to together as a congregation, but, more than that, we want each and every one of us to be safe and well.    If you have questions, please feel free to call any Council Member.  We welcome your thoughts and suggestions.

Yours in Christ,
Rachel Campbell
